

Minutes of a meeting of Wysall and Thorpe in the Glebe Parish Council held in the Village Hall, Wysall, Tuesday, December 5, 2017 at 7.30pm

Couns. Simon Stephens (Chairman),
Carolyn Birch Helen Lewin (A) Vicki Plant,
Stephen Reeds Lindsay Redfern Peter Wyles Gareth Cook

Present: The clerk Mike Elliott.

1] APOLOGIES Coun. Helen Lewin

2] MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 7, 2017 were accepted as circulated and signed by the chairman

3] DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST There were none

4] CLERK'S REPORT

The clerk attended the annual meeting of Notts Association of Local Councils at Epperstone. About 80 councillors were there. The police spokesman explained how they are expanding their work to have more local contact.

The clerk attended a seminar on the Data Protection Bill which comes into force next May and is now studying the information he gained. There will be a need for the council to appoint a Data Protection Officer and details for this are being investigated.

5] OPEN SESSION FOR THE PUBLIC, LIMITED TO 15 MINUTES
Nothing was raised.

6] REPORT FROM THE DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCIL MEMBER
Nothing was raised.

7] CORRESPONDENCE

Miles King Midlands Rural Housing wrote to suggest the village might like to consider joining forces with Widmerpool and Willoughby on the Wolds for a joint shared ownership scheme. The clerk was to ascertain if this meant one site. The council agreed to support the Keep Britain appeal to take part in the Tidy Heroes week March 2-4 for litter clearing work.

Integrated Community Solutions for funding bids. It was felt there was no purpose to be involved at this point with this company. Notts County Council have opened a fund for positive commemoration of the ending of WW1, up to £300 grants available and it was agreed to ask for funding towards a scheme to provide a plaque to commemorate Wysall being a Thankful Village.

8] COMMEMORATION OF THE END OF WW1

It was agreed to go ahead with plans for a bonfire on the evening of November 11 2018 and to dedicate the 'Thankful' plaque that it had agreed to have made. The council agreed that would-be designers in the village be invited to come up with a design for the plaque.

9] FINANCE

A] ACCOUNTS TO PAY were approved as per the circulated list

B] BUDGET AND PRECEPT 2018-9

The chairman presented a report in which he had outlined the income and spending of the council during the last three years. He said there needed to be increased income from the precept because currently the council were making use of funds raised from village hall functions. It was agreed unanimously to increase the amount to be precepted for during 2018-9 to £11,500.

10] PLANNING MATTERS

Rushcliffe Borough Council applications

17/02447/out (revised) Roger Edwards, Le Petit Champ, Widmerpool Road, Wysall. Outline application with all matters reserved with the exception of access for four new dwellings. Object. Concerns expressed over the access to the site and the dangers that could be created, additional traffic movement.

Rushcliffe Borough Council decisions

17/02256/FUL Mr & Mrs Georgina and Chris Collicut. 7 Tuckwood Court. Two bay windows to front of property. Grant

17/02143/REM Mr & Mrs D Cavanagh. Wynhill Keyworth Rd. Approval of matters reserved by application 14/01603/OUT for the construction of 1 dwelling. Approve

17/02053/FUL Mr & Mrs Whitehead. Ashgrove, Widmerpool Rd. Two storey front extension and external alterations, alterations to roof, render finish and window alterations. Grant

11] VILLAGE HALL

The Christmas Fair was a success although it seemed the numbers attending was less than previously and there had been a drop in the number of stalls that were festive season orientated. Future events would include the Quiz night and a Wine Tasting evening. There were also plans on May Day in 2018 to hold a Walking Treasure Hunt.

The chairman said equipment for the film projector etc was now being ordered from a new supplier because the original one continued to insist payment before the job. He also informed the meeting that it was proposed to erect shelving in the gable/chair storeroom so that the gazebo could be stored there.

12] ENVIRONMENTAL MATTERS

Continual parking of vehicles on pavements in several parts of the village was a concern and the clerk was asked to talk to the police at East Leake. It was felt that in one instance the vehicle owner was parking too near their property, thereby preventing pedestrians to walk on the pavement. The clerk and Mr Mike Stanley were to discuss with the County Highways officer the question of installing flower troughs on two areas of the village, near the church and at the Bradmore Lane corner.

13] WEBSITE

The chairman and Coun. Reeds were to meet with the Website controllers to discuss the design of the site.

14] CASUAL VACANCY The item had now been cleared.

15] CHAIRMAN'S MATTERS

It was agreed thanks be offered to Mr Mike Stanley for his work in setting up the VETS system in connection with the defibrillator. It was agreed to organise a training night for the defibrillator and CPR training in February.

16] AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING JANUARY 2 2018

Nothing was raised.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9-05pm.